
  1 

 
 PLANNING AND REGULATION COMMITTEE 
 5 JUNE 2023 

 

 

PRESENT:  COUNCILLOR I G FLEETWOOD (CHAIRMAN) 
 
Councillors Mrs C L E Vernon (Vice-Chairman), P Ashleigh-Morris, T R Ashton, I D Carrington, 
Mrs J E Killey, N H Pepper, R P H Reid, N Sear, P A Skinner and T J N Smith 
 
Councillors: T J G Dyer attended the meeting as observers 
 
Officers in attendance:- 
 
Tina Featherstone (Senior Traffic Engineer), Martha Rees (Solicitor) and Rachel Wilson 
(Democratic Services Officer) 
  
1     APOLOGIES/REPLACEMENT MEMBERS 

 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Mrs S A J Blackburn, A M Hall and Mrs 
M J Overton MBE. 
  
2     DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS 

 
There were no declarations of interest at this point in the meeting. 
  
3     MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING OF THE PLANNING AND REGULATION 

COMMITTEE HELD ON 9 MAY 2023 
 

RESOLVED 
  
That the minutes of the meeting held on 9 May 2023 be signed by the Chairman as a correct 
record. 
  
4     TRAFFIC ITEMS 

  
5     BILLINGHAY, HIGH STREET AND BRIDGE STREET/QUEEN STREET JUNCTION - 

PROPOSED WAITING RESTRICTIONS 
 

A report was received which invited the Committee to consider an objection received to the 
proposed waiting restrictions in Billinghay, High Street and Bridge Street/Queen Street 
junction. 
  
The Senior Traffic Engineer introduced the report and shared a presentation which detailed 
the areas under consideration. 
  



2 
PLANNING AND REGULATION COMMITTEE 
5 JUNE 2023 
 

 

It was clarified that the one objection related to the proposed restrictions on the High 
Street, which stated that congestion did not occur except when High Street was used by 
large vehicles which should use alternative routes.  Concerns regarding displaced parking 
had also been raised. 
  
Members supported the proposed restrictions and commented that they would make the 
area safer an also alleviate congestion. 
  
On a motion proposed by Councillor T R Ashton, and seconded by Councillor N H Pepper, it 
was: 
  
RESOLVED (unanimous) 
  
That the objection be overruled and the proposals, as advertised, be approved. 
  
6     STAMFORD, NEW CROSS ROAD AND RUTLAND TERRACE - PROPOSED PERMIT 

PARKING BAYS 
 

A report was received which invited the Committee to consider an objection received to 
proposals to introduce permit parking bays on New Cross Road and Rutland Terrace, 
Stamford. 
  
The Senior Traffic Engineer introduced the report and shared a presentation which detailed 
the areas under consideration. 
  
On a motion proposed by Councillor R P H Reid, and seconded by Councillor C L E Vernon, it 
was:- 
  
RESOLVED (unanimous) 
  
That the objection be overruled and the proposals as advertised be approved. 
  
7     NORTH HYKEHAM, MEADOW LANE - PROPOSED 40MPH SPEED LIMIT 

 
A report was received which invited the Committee to consider a proposal to reduce the 
existing national speed limit on Meadow Lane to 40mph, as shown at Appendix B to the 
report.  Investigations had indicated that this site may be considered as a Borderline Case, as 
defined within the Council’s Speed Limit Policy. 
  
The Senior Traffic Engineer introduced the report and shared a presentation which detailed 
the area under consideration. 
  
Councillor T J G Dyer was in attendance as the local member for Waddington and Hykeham 
East and spoke in support of the proposed reduction.  He accepted that the proposal was not 
universally popular within the area, but believed that the County Council had a duty to keep 
the roads as safe as possible. 
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A number of members commented that they were familiar with the location and supported 
the recommendation as it was a narrow and very busy road. 
  
It was queried whether the accidents mentioned within the report were all speed related.  
Officers advised that this data wasn’t categorised for the purpose of the policy, but the 
breakdown of accident data could be obtained from the Lincolnshire Road Safety 
Partnership. 
  
On a motion proposed by Councillor P A Skinner, seconded by Councillor T R Ashton, it was: 
  
RESOLVED (unanimous) 
  
That the reduction in speed limit be approved so that necessary consultation process to 
bring it into effect may be pursued. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 10.45 am 


